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December 6, 2021  
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians:  
 
Capital Project Vote Tuesday, December 7  
We wish to remind you of our 'Horseheads 2030: Continuing Our Build' capital project vote Tuesday, 
December 7, 7 am. to 9 p.m. in the Horseheads High School South Gym. All district residents—including 
renters, residential property owners, and others—are eligible to vote if they are 18 or older, are a U. S. 
citizen, have lived in the district at least 30 days prior to the vote, and are not restricted from voting based 
on election law.  
 
For more information on the project and the vote, please see our website at this link: 
https://horseheadsdistrict.com/CapitalProjectVoteDec7.cfm. View a video about the project here: 
https://youtu.be/LPy0VQ8sZEs .  
  
If you have questions, please email hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com.   
 
Digital Equity Survey   
If you have not already submitted the digital equity survey, we ask that you go to your Parent Portal account 
at https://schooltool.horseheadsdistrict.com/sthhWeb/default.aspx to complete a survey for each child. The 
state is requiring districts to survey families about internet access and digital devices at home. One of the 
reasons the state is seeking this information is for potential assistance to municipalities with internet/ 
broadband access. Click here for more information and instructions on accessing and completing the 
survey.    
 
Please note: This is not the same survey we sent earlier this fall. This is part of a New York State 
requirement.  
 
Health and Safety  
As COVID-19 cases continue to rise in our area and state, we ask that you continue to follow safety 
guidelines. As a reminder, our health and safety protocols are on our website at this link: 
https://horseheadsdistrict.com/HCSDhealthsafetyguide2021-22.cfm. Weekly district COVID data can be 
found here: https://horseheadsdistrict.com/covidupdate.cfm   
 
If your child is participating in the Test to Stay option for unvaccinated, symptom free direct contacts, we 
ask you to note that the testing site is the High School Fieldhouse entering via Thorne Street (not the Middle 
School Fieldhouse on Sing Sing Road).  
 
If you have questions, please contact your school office. Thank you.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Dr. Thomas J. Douglas  
Superintendent of Schools 
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